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16th July, 2021           Issue 20 PHONE: 02 6059 8987 

Belvoir Special School Newsletter 
38 Gayview Drive, WODONGA, 3690 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

Pupil free Day  

Friday, 30th July  

 

School Council 

Friday, 23rd July Finance meeting- 

Wednesday, 28th July  School council  

meeting  

 

Belvoir Post School Expo  

Thursday, 19th August  

3:30pm-5:30pm  

 

Deb Ball 

Saturday, 14th August, 2021 

 

Australia Dental Health Van  

Friday, 8th October  

 

Dyson’s Bus Numbers: 

BUS 1: 0408691885 

BUS 2: 0417041196 

BUS 3: 0407563474 

BUS 4: 0408698635 

Belvoir Bus: 0431756813 

WELCOME BACK 

Welcome back to Term 3. It was fantastic to see all the returning students this week. There were so 

many smiling faces. Unfortunately, we have moved back to remote learning today. Staff have worked 

hard this morning to organize remote learning for today, Monday and Tuesday. Students and their fami-

lies can access remote learning program via seesaw or collect a hard copy packs at the office. 

 

We thank our School community for their ongoing support, encouragement and understanding as we  

continue to work together through the Victorian Premiers’ announcement of a State-wide, 5-Day Lock-

down and COVID-19 pandemic. 

Please stay safe and well. 

Principal, Pennie Moffat  

Contact with the School 
 

Every day, the School will have the  

Principal and/or Leadership Team  

members available onsite should you require 
information or support. The  

Administration Building will be open from 
8:30am towards 4.00pm via phone, (02) 6059 

8987, or email:  

 

belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au.   

Individual Class Teachers can be contacted 
through seesaw.  

We thank our School community for their on-
going support, encouragement and understand-
ing as we continue to work together through 

these latest COVID-19 restrictions.  

Stay safe and well! 

tel:0260598987
tel:0260598987
mailto:belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au


 

 2 

COVID-19 Update – State wide 5-Day Lockdown 
 

Last night, the Victorian Premier has announced a State wide, 5-Day Lockdown, effective as of 11.59pm Thursday 15 July (last 
night) until 11.59pm Tuesday 20 July 2021.  

In this announcement, the Premier indicated that the Stage 4 restrictions from the previous lockdown will be adhered to for the next 
five days. Therefore, the following restrictions will be in place:  

• Only five reasons for leaving homes: essential supplies, care and caregiving, exercise, essential work and vaccination.  

• Exercise and shopping will be limited to 5km from your home.  

• Face masks compulsory across all of Victoria, indoors and outdoors, except in your home.  

• No visitors to homes.  

• Closure of all Victorian Schools, with the exception for vulnerable children and children of authorised workers. 

Given the short notice and to assist the students and families today, Friday 16 July, will be a Student Wellbeing Catch-up Day. This 
means there will be no set work from teachers, but an opportunity for families and students to prepare for the move to Remote 
Learning at home. It also provides our teachers the opportunity to prepare lessons for next week.  

Onsite supervision will still be provided for children of authorised workers. A list of authorised workers can be found via the DHHS 
COVID website.  

While there will be some challenges with last night’s announcement, as a School, we are well positioned to support our students 
and families from our past experiences, but we seek the continued understanding of our School families given the short notification 
period.  

As a School, we will be supporting Remote Learning Monday and Tuesday next week, utilising seesaw and learning packs (for 
those families who request them). Students will be provided opportunities to catch up with teachers on Monday or Tuesday.  

All excursions and sport activities for Friday to Tuesday next week have been cancelled and will be rescheduled where and if possi-
ble.  

Belvoir Special School will be closed throughout the lockdown. Onsite learning will be available at the School for vulnera-
ble children and children of authorised workers who can not work from home. As per our previous procedures, we will be 
sending out an Onsite Attendance Request form which we request all families complete in order to provide your family’s 
requirements to support our supervision of students onsite.  

If you are requiring onsite learning for your child/children, they may only arrive at the School from 8.45 am each day and 
be picked up at our normal end of day time of 3.00 pm. For those children on site please ensure they have their own drink 
bottle. Students who do attend the School from Friday to Tuesday will be completing the Remote Learning tasks.  

Health & Hygiene  

 

To support the well-being and health, all College families are reminded that it is important that your child is kept at home if he/she 
has:  

• a fever / temperature more than 37.5°C  

• a cough  

• a runny nose  

• a sore throat  

• muscle aches  

• shortness of breath loss of sense of smell or taste 

It is also advised to seek COVID-19 Testing if any of the symptoms are present.  

For any of our School families who have travelled to any of the identified hotspot areas over the past two weeks or had visitors from 
these areas, we seek your support to maintain the safety of our School community. Please seek further advice from local health 
providers regarding testing and/or isolation before your child/children return to the School.  

 

If any Belvoir School members, including students and parents/guardians, are tested for COVID-19, I 
would request notification of the test results before individuals return to the School grounds. Please 

notify via belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au as soon as tested and results have been  

received.  

mailto:belvoir.wodonga.sds@education.vic.gov.au
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October 8th, 2021  
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Pies from Thurgoona Bakery 

 

Please return forms back by 6th of August 

 

Pick up delivery on 26th of August 

 

Funds going towards year 12 graduation 

           
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

By Ethan Bennell  
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Room 10 News 
Lisa, Mel, Maddi, Lynsey & Tammi.  

Welcome back to Term 3. Students made a great transition back into the classroom this week. We 

are excited to be learning about things including Dreamtime stories in literacy and measurement 

during math. We have had fun measuring all types of things using different items such as books, cu-

bes and even dinosaur footprints!! 

We have also started our term topic exploring rivers in Australia, with a focus on the Mur-

ray River. We will be using maps and Google Earth to discover more about Australia, 

it’s different states and where the rivers are. We will also be looking at why rivers 

and water are important. 

Last term Room 10 earnt a reward of an end of term Disco Party. We had a great time sharing some 

food, dressing up and dancing away the afternoon. 
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Room 17 News 
Katey, Jo, Pam Shirley & Sarah.  

  

It’s great to see everyone back from holidays and starting the term refreshed and ready to learn.  

Our Term 3 Topic is ‘Festivals/Celebrations’ and we have started discussing what we know about Festivals 

that are celebrated around the world. These included Chinese New Year, Rio Carnival, Birthdays, Easter 

and Christmas. We are looking forward to finding out more about other cultures and the festivals held in 

different countries, in particular the Olympics in Tokyo and the Maori culture.  

This week we have looked specifically at NAIDOC week and the events celebrated across our country to 

recognise Indigenous and Torres Strait Islander people. Students have really enjoyed learning about NAI-

DOC week and completing a range of associated tasks and activities, including using traditional Indigenous 

symbols to create stories. 

In Maths we started Division/Sharing and have used concrete materials to share items equally into groups 

and have familiarised ourselves with writing number sentences to match. Some of us have enjoyed our inde-

pendent writing rotations and have been writing about what we did in the holidays. 

We are looking forward to a busy and productive term ahead in Room 17  
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Wonder Recycling Rewards Program 

We have now come to the end of our recycling program and we are thrilled to say we ex-
ceeded all expectations by filling 5 boxes of bread bags and a box of bread tags.  

That's 25kg of bread bags and 5kg of bread tags!! Absolutely amazing effort everyone!  
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

We PLEASE ask NOT to send in any more bread bags and bread tags that you 
may have leftover at home. Instead, you can take your bread bags to your near-
est REDcycle bins at Coles or Woolies to be recycled. I encourage everyone to 
recycle soft plastics as it saves on landfill and will reduce your rubbish by more 
than half!! Also feel free to keep collecting those bread tags in a jar at home in 

case we do this again next year! 
 

In August we will have the opportunity to redeem sports equipment for our 
school with the points earned from our collected boxes and hopefully we will 

have some photos of the purchased items. 
 

Thank you everyone for your amazing contributions and your ongoing sup-
port with this Recycling Program. Your efforts have been much appreciated 

  
 

Jo Fraser 
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School’s Web Page! 
As many of you may already know, Belvoir has created a Web page. You can 

access the page by going on to  

https://www.belvoirss.vic.edu.au/ 

This page is used to promote events, share information and showcase 

achievements of classes and individual students. We would love for you to 

share this page with your friends and family so that everyone can see the 

great things happening in our school. 

CONTACT  DETAILS 
Could all families please make sure that they 
inform the school office whenever they have 

any changes to any of their  

contact details e.g.. home/mobile phone  

numbers, change of address etc. 

It’s extremely important that we have up 
to date information in case of  

emergencies.   
Please contact Andrea or Hannah on  

6059 8987 if you have any changes. 

 

Welcome back to 
Term 3!  

 

Hope you all had a  

wonderful break! :)  


